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The Permanent Mission of the Argentine Republic to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the coordinator of the informal working group of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs and has the pleasure of referring to Panama’s proposal for the installation in Panama of the technical secretariat for the implementation of the Program of Action for the Decade of the Americas for the Rights and Dignity of Persons with Disabilities (2006-2016) (CP/CAJP-2538/07). 


Argentina agrees with the view, expressed by several countries, that further details are needed on the funding of such a body and on its relationship with the OAS General Secretariat.  


It would also be desirable to know how the work of this Secretariat would be coordinated with that of the recently formed Committee for the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Persons with Disabilities, given that the tasks of the two bodies would coincide at various points. 


Moreover, we are interested in precise information on the various approaches to integrating technical secretariats into OAS endeavors, including the three aspects noted in resolution AG/RES. 2339 (XXXVII-O/07): legal status, structure, and funding for each operational type (e.g., technical secretariats of CICTE, JSCA, CJI, MESICIC, MAPP/OAS, etc). In particular, we would like to know whether the Panamanian proposal coincides with any existing OAS working model or, if not, which model it most resembles.


And it would be helpful to receive factual information on the operating expenses of a technical secretariat at OAS headquarters versus the proposed headquarters in Panama.  

Coordinator of the informal working group of the

Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs 

Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.


Accordingly, Argentina feels it must have the comments of the OAS General Secretariat on the technical secretariat contemplated in the proposal, on the aspects mentioned above, and on any other matter that might be relevant before it can give an informed opinion on the kind proposal offered by the Government of Panama.


The Mission requests the coordinator to circulate this note to the member states and to take the necessary steps to arrange for such a report from the General Secretariat.


The Permanent Mission of the Argentine Republic to the Organization of American States renews to the coordinator of the informal working group of the CAJP the assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., October 25, 2007
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